
 

 

 

 
No 360, Friday 17

th
 November 2017 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 
Thank you for supporting us with Children in Need today 
and for being so generous. It’s a great charity for our 
children and families to support.  
 
Saffron class presented an excellent assembly this week 
on ‘Gunpowder, Treason and Plot’. Their acting was 
fantastic and they taught us lots of historical facts. They 
also used the microphone beautifully so every child could 
be heard. When I was eating lunch with other children they 
told me how much they had enjoyed it too. Well done 
Saffron class.  
 
The Reception classes have been very busy this week 
with ‘Going on a Bear Hunt’ - a great story to act out. 
When I saw them outside they looked excited and were 
thoroughly enjoying themselves.  
 
Year 6 Chilli class are looking into food waste. They were 
in the hall at lunch time this week monitoring Key Stage 2’s 
food waste by splitting it into year groups. I’m excited to 
hear more about this food waste project.   
 
I am looking forward to quiz night tonight. We are hoping 
our staff table will do ok!! See you there later. A massive 
thank you to all the parents and carers who have spent 
their time organising this. 

 
Our Christmas carol concert will be held at school on 
Thursday 14 December at 6pm.  Tickets will cost £5 per 
adult (children are free) and refreshments will be included.  
Please look out for details of how you can buy your tickets 
in next week’s newsletter. 
 
Please can I ask that you remind your child/ren to bring 
coats. It is cold at the moment and some children are 
coming to school without one. Thank you.  

 
Have a great weekend.  
 
Jessica 
 

 
Jessica drawn by Micah in Year 4 Fuchsia 

 

  
On Wednesday a group of Year 2 children took part in a multi 
skills festival at Clissold Leisure Centre (photo on the left hand 
side). The competition involved a carousel of different sport/ 
activities such as running, jumping and throwing. 
Well done to all the children who took part and thank you to 
Lucie for your support. 
On Thursday 16th November 2017, 8 girls from Betty Layward 
went to play in a 5-a-side tournament at Queensbridge Sports 
Centre (Photo on the right hand side). We played 3 schools from 
Hackney and won all of our games.  We scored 6 goals without 
conceding any goals! 
Well done to the following Girls: Ella, Betsy, Imogen, Rosa.L, 

Martina, Dureti, Elsa and Melanie. 
By Elsa Downie and Ella Bowles (5 Buttercup) 
 

The winners of the best punctuality trophy for this week are Year 
3 Emerald, Year 2 Apricot and Year 2 Peach with no late marks. 
The winner of the best attendance trophy for this week is Year 5 
Buttercup with 99.3% attendance.  
Whole school attendance from 4 September until 17

th
 November 

2017 is 97.5%. 

 

 
Photo of our Star of the Week children  

Years 3-6, 21st & 22nd December 
If you are interested in your son or daughter attending a two day art 
school at the end of term please contact Kelly our art teacher on 
info@kellysweeney.co.uk for the booking details. Flyers will be handed 
out very soon but places will be limited so feel free to get in touch 
before then by email. The art school will run 10:00-3:30pm and the 
cost will be £75.00 for the two days including all materials. We will be 
making masks based on the ideas of the young artist's taking part with 
bags of freedom and creative support. It will be huge amounts of fun! 

 

mailto:info@kellysweeney.co.uk


 

 
Curious: Year 6 Chilli finding out about food waste. 

Creative: The Reception children on their adventure this week in 

the woodland.  

Ambitious: Saffron’s fabulous class assembly.  

Respectful: The donations for Children in Need. Thank you.  

Happy: Hopefully the winning team at Quiz night.  

 

 
All meat served at Betty Layward in school dinners is halal. 
Monday 
Lamb Rogan Josh and mango chutney (none) 
Mild vegetable curry (none) 
Wholegrain saffron rice 
Carrots & Broccoli 
Berry fruit crumble and custard (G, Mk) 
Tuesday 
Halal chicken sausage with mash (Su, Mk, G, E) 
Vegetarian sausages with veggie gravy (So, G) 
Creamy mashed potatoes (Mk) 
Cauliflower & Green beans 
Baked pear and chocolate sponge with chocolate sauce (Mk, E, G) 
Wednesday 
Roast beef with Yorkshire pudding with gravy (Mk, E, G) 
Potato, Cheese and onion puff pastry pie (Mk, E, G) 
Roasted potatoes, Green cabbage & Sweetcorn 
Fruit of the month dessert 
Thursday 
Turkey pie with puff pastry (Ce, G, Mk, Su) 
Vegetarian and potato pie with shortcrust pastry (Mk, Su, G, Ce) 
Crushed new potatoes (Mk) 
Green beans & Carrots 
Bread and butter pudding and custard (Su, So, Mk, E, G) 
Friday 
Baked fish fillet in a crispy crumb with tartare sauce (F, Mu, E, G) 
Mixed bean and rice burrito (Mu, Mk, G) 
Baked beans & garden peas 

Warm sultana flapjack (Mk, G) 
 (Please refer to the menu for the allergy key) 
 

 
The EYFS and Year 1 Christmas performances will be on the 
following dates: 
Reception Parents and Carers -  Wednesday 13

th
 December at 

2pm;  
Year 1 Parents and Carers  - Wednesday 13

th
 December at 

9.30am.  
Nursery Parents and Carers -  Thursday 14

th
 December at 

11.30am; 
Christmas Carol Concert – Thursday 14

th
 December at 6pm - £5 

a ticket for adults. 
Christmas Jumper Day on Friday 15

th
 December and Christmas 

lunch. 
The Year 2 to Year 6 Concert is on Monday 18

th
 December at 

2pm.  

Thursday 23/11 at 9.15am – Year 4 Fuchsia Class Assembly 
Thursday 7/12 at 9.15am – Year 2 Peach Class Assembly 
Thursday 18/1 at 9.15am – Year 3 Jade Class Assembly 
Thursday 25/1/ at 9.15am – Year 2 Apricot Class Assembly 
Thursday 8/2 at 9.15am – Year 1 Lavender Class Assembly 
Thursday 1/3 at 9.15 – Year 6 Chilli Class Assembly 
Thursday 8/3 at 9.15am – Year 5 Buttercup Class Assembly  
Thursday 22/3 at 9.15am – Year 4 Cerise Class Assembly 
Thursday 29/3 at 9.15am – Year 1 Violet Class Assembly 
Thursday 3/5 at 9.15am – Reception Aqua Class Assembly 
Thursday 24/5 at 9.15am – Reception Ocean Class Assembly  

 

 
Hi everyone, we’ve got a couple of events in December to 
support.  Please read through and help where you can 
THE LEGENDARY BL QUIZ NIGHT Nov 17th Starting 7:30pm 
sharp 
Tonight’s the night – may the best team win! 
WINTER FAIR - 9th DECEMBER 12.30 – 3pm.  
RAFFLE PRIZES Please consider whether you have access to 
any super prizes for our raffle – maybe your employer could 
contribute a big ticket item or are you friendly with a local 
business who would donate.  Please get in touch with the 
team, if you think you can procure something exciting!  
Email j.soderstrom@live.com 
SET UP We’ll need loads of hands to be setting up on Friday 
evening (8th Dec) and the morning of the fair.  If you can 
share childcare between a couple of families to free up an 
adult to help, please do! 
STALL ALLOCATION Each year group should now know what 
you’re responsible for on the day.  Speak to your class rep, if 
you’re not sure, and please aim to give a part of your time 
on the day to helping out in your team so that everyone gets 
to enjoy the fun. 
TOMBOLA & KIDS-ONLY SHOPPING ZONE If you have 
anything ideal for these two stalls, please put aside for the 
fair and we’ll send a shout out when we need them.  We’re 
looking for unopened gift-sets, toiletries, tins of biscuits, 
scarves, new socks, picture frames, candles; in great 
condition, please 
BAKE FOR BOOKS -  Cake Sale Dates  
Get your ovens warmed up - cash raised is ring-fenced for 
buying reading books for the school. 
Today - Nursery & Y4 
1 Dec -  Yr 1 & Yr 3   
CHRISTMAS TREES from 24 November onwards 
Buy your tree with Pines & Needles using our special code 
and our PTFA will receive 20% of each sale.  We have an 
arrangement with Pines & Needles who will have an outlet 
at St Mary’s Church, Church St; they also provide financial 
support to the charity, Action for Children.  Visit their outlet, 
choose your own tree, pay at point of sale using the code, 
take your tree there and then. This is too good an 
opportunity to miss for us – please make the most of it.  
Code available from early next week – contact Vivian 
vivian@reaktionbooks.co.uk 
FAMILY CHRISTMAS CAROL CONCERT Thurs 14 December 
6pm 
Our PTFA have been asked to provide a refreshment stall 
with soft drinks, mulled wine and introducing Marta’s 
delicious chocolate churros (yum).  Please get in touch with 
Marta, if you can help to set up and serve on the evening 
martaalonsopola@gmail.com 
CHRISTMAS SHOPPING VIA THE GIVING MACHINE 
Simply register on the site and click through to your 
preferred retailer to shop as normal. Doesn’t cost you a 
penny but does raise money for our children: 
http://www.thegivingmachine.co.uk/beneficiary.php?ben_id
=62956 
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